
Appendix A - Compliance and Enforcement History for 1545 Fort Street  

The City received an application for a cannabis business licence from Jeremy Allan for “Victoria 
Natural Way Ltd” on November 9, 2015 for 1545 Fort Street. The City did not issue a licence 
because staff were reviewing business licensing regulations toward the implementation of a 
cannabis related businesses licensing framework.  This business did not receive a business 
licence at any time during their operations. 

On July 11, 2017, the City received information of a sale or arrangement between Victoria 
Natural Way and Trees.  

December 13, 2018 Re-zoning approved by Council for 1545 Fort.  

This new business owner never received a business licence for this location, however they 
made three payments of $5000.00 to the City on October 18, 2016, February 14, 2017 and 
January 16, 2018 totalling 15000. They did not make a payment in 2019 when they continued to 
operate after legalization.  

History of Enforcement 

Nov 3, 2016, Inspection, no issues 

Dec 9, 2016, Inspection, no issues 

March 10, 2017 Inspection no issues, but owner, Jeremy Allan was informed to submit re-
zoning application as soon as possible. 

July 12, 2017, re-zoning application received from owner. 

July 13, 2017, Inspection, no issues, 

Nov 1, 2017 Inspection, no issues 

May 15, 2019, dispensary open and operating. 

June 20, 2019, dispensary is open and operating. 

July 29, 2019 dispensary open and operating. 

Nov 19, 2019 dispensary is closed. 


